February 2023 Monthly Meeting

The monthly meeting for the Town of Casco was called to order by Chairman Joe Lukes on Wednesday,
February 22, at 6:00 pm. Present were Greg Gabriel and all members of the Casco Town Board.

The clerk read the minutes from the January meeting. Barry made a motion to approve the minutes as
read and Perry seconded. Motion approved.

The treasurer reported balances as follows: Checking-443,674.92 Cemetery-3,512.51 ARPA-54,999.05
Loan balance-34,595.50 Deposits of Interest: DNR PILT payment-6,342.26 Dog license refund from the
County-415.78 Perry made a motion to approve the report and Barry seconded. Motion approved.
There was nothing to report for zoning.

Joe received a call from Barb Jadin stating that they were missed 5 times for garbage pickup. Joe called
Harters and they stated they don’t go down dead end roads when icy. They need sanding on hills.

All bills were approved and paid. Jason Baierl paid his outstanding fire call bill of $500.00. Robin Urban
still owes $162.78 on his house fire call. A letter has been sent informing him of added interest and
placing the charge on his tax statement at the end of the year.

Joe and Edie attended the Spring District meeting in DePere. They talked about shared revenue
distribution and budget topics.

BOR training will be held in Wabeno on April 21. Perry and Terrie will attend.

The county board meeting heard from the Samuels Group. They made some changes to the new jail
proposal and got it within 3% of the budget. Bidding on the project will start in May.

The Board discussed putting $50,000 in a 10 month CD and paying off the loan balance of 34,595.50.
Barry made a motion to approve this proposal and Perry seconded. Motion carried. They also decided to
put $30,900 back into the ARPA fund until it is decided how to use it.

The next meeting will be on Tuesday, March 28, at 6:00 pm. Perry made a motion to adjourn the
meeting and Barry seconded. Meeting adjourned at 6:50 pm.

Terrie Gabriel, Casco Town Clerk



